
February 4, 2019 

 

  

The Regular Meeting of the Delaware Township Board of Health was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by 

the Board Chairman. 

 

PLEDGE TO THE FLAG 

The Chairman led the assembly in the pledge to the flag. 

 

 

ROLL CALL 

Present:  Michael Textores, Katie Hooven, Ph.D., Chadd Tindall, DVM, Susan Miller, Michael 

Bokach, Norman Strauss, Mary Daly, Janet Curll. and Carla Hobbs from the Hunterdon County 

Division of Public Safety 

 

Absent:  Jorge Berkowitz, Ph.D., Bill Chromeck, Jim Vena, Peter Sudano,  

 

 
NOTICE REQUIREMENTS 

The Notice Requirements provided for in the Open Public Meetings Act have been satisfied.  Proper 

notice of this meeting was transmitted to the Hunterdon County Democrat, the Trenton Times, The 

Courier News, and the Star Ledger, posted at the Delaware Township Municipal Building and filed 

with the Township Clerk all on January 8, 2019. 

 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Norman Strauss made the motion to approve the minutes from the Board of Health meeting on January 

7, 2019, Michael Bokach seconded the motion and members unanimously approved the minutes.   All 

voted Aye.   

 

 

APPROVAL OF VOUCHER 

A voucher from Mobile Veterinary Services in the amount of $255.50 was reviewed by the board.  

 

A voucher from Voorhees Corner Veterinary Clinic in the amount of $431.30 for vet services was 

also reviewed by the board.  Mr. Textores asked Mrs. Gooding to request missing invoices from Sept-

Oct. and attach to the bill.  Mike Textores made a motion to pay both bills, Katie Hooven seconded 

the motion.  All Voted Aye.  Chadd Tindall abstained.  Roll Call. 

 

BOARD OF HEALTH OLD BUSINESS 

None 

 

BOARD OF HEALTH NEW BUSINESS 

None 

 

 

ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER REPORT 

The board reviewed the most recent report and the 2018 Year End Report.  

 

 



HUNTERDON COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT – OLD BUSINESS 

A. B62, L12.01 Lambertville Hdqtrs Rd, clean up – Carla said she spoke to the property owner.  

They go back to court March 4th to update the judge on the progress.  There is a roll off 

dumpster there.   

 

HUNTERDON COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT – NEW BUSINESS 

A. Solid Waste N.O.V. & Solid Waste Disturbance, B51, L1-61 Kingwood Stockton Rd. -Carla 

said there are large piles of asphalt millings, tree stumps, leaves/branches and soil.  There is a 

landscaping company that dumps there.  Soil Conservation was contacted and has written a 

letter to the owner.  They have until Feb. 12 to report back to the County.  There are issues 

here about doing things on a property that is farmland preserved.  

B. Solid Waste Notice of Violation, B17, L18-490 Sergeantsville Rd.  – Carla said the owner 

recently passed away.  The son is cleaning up the property.  There is scrap metal, vehicles, a 

bus, building materials, and over 400 tires.  The county has grant money through the state to 

help with the tire removal if needed.  There is a container for the scrap metal there.     

 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

The board went over the letters and LINCS reports in the members’ packets.   

 

The cat notice to residents will be in the next Bridge Newsletter. 

 

Katie reviewed the Health LINCS reports with the board.  

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT  

None 

 

 

COMMENTS OF BOARD MEMBERS   

Michael Textores thanked the members for coming out tonight. 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Members moved, seconded and unanimously approved a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:48 p.m. 

 

 

 

                                                                        Respectfully submitted, 

  

 

                                                                        Danene L. Gooding 

                                                                        Board of Health Secretary 

 

 

cc:  Township Committee 


